BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

WORKSHOP:  To Discuss FY2013/2014 Board Priorities
April 1, 2013
The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Monday, April 1, 2013 with Chairman Randy Merritt presiding.  Present were Commissioners Richard Harden (absent), Howard Kessler, Jerry Moore, and Ralph Thomas.  Also, present were County Administrator David Edwards, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

Chairman Merritt called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.
The purpose of the Workshop is to discuss Board priorities and provide the Board the opportunity to review the current Infrastructure Plan, 5 Year Plan and the Legislative priorities.

The Commissioners were able to discuss many items during this three hour Workshop.  

They all agreed that there is a need for facilities management and maintenance.  Some of the top priorities are boat ramps and children, although all of them have expressed that they are opposed to raising taxes. 
There was also a concern regarding the possible loss of Federal Prisoners (ICE).  The numbers have been down and the county’s budget is very dependent on the monies that come in to house the prisoners.  If the County were to lose this revenue source there would be a $1.7 million deficit in the budget.  The jail is the County’s responsibility, not the Sheriff’s, but the Sheriff operates the jail for the County.  In the event that the Sheriff decided not to operate the jail, the Board would possibly look into privatizing it.

The County Administrator spoke about creating a Water Authority that would combine the five water systems in the county in order to try and create a functional entity.  In order for this to happen the County would have to buy them out.
The idea of using inmates to do roof work etc. came up, but it was determined that this is a huge liability for the County.  The County does use inmates on some projects.

There is still a lot of work that needs to be done in Wakulla Gardens and the consensus of the Board is to pave what they can of main and loop roads.

A justification for lowering Building Fees will be coming back to the Board.

There was discussion about actions taken by the Board in accepting Grants and not looking into the future regarding the maintenance costs that go with some of the Grants.
There was discussion about fire house repairs, boat ramp access, Planning and Zoning issues and re-writing zoning codes, and user based fees.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned by order of the Chair at 3:55 p.m.
